VILLAGE OF CLIFFORD

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

July 21, 2020
C.M. Zissler and C.M. Costello Absent.

Pres Ode called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Motion by C.M. Armstrong and seconded by C.M. Ferns to accept the minutes of June 16, 2020.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
BLIGHT

There were a couple addresses that have received several notices and still have not cleaned up the blight.  Motion by C.M. Clark and seconded by C.M. Ferguson to have the police officer issue tickets to the non-compliant addresses.  Motion Carried.
NEW BUSINESS

TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s report.  Motion by C.M. Clark and seconded by C.M. Ferguson to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried.
POLICE REPORT

Officer Rhodes was not present he sent a letter to council explaining what he has been doing the last couple months. Things have been basically quiet in the village.
BLIGHT

Mik’s Market needs to move the stuff along the south wall of the building.

The old firehall owner needs to deal with the bricks that fell and are now piled beside the building. Clerk to send letters.

DDA BI-ANNUAL INFORM ATIONAL MEETING

Secretary of the DDA, Laura Fenton explained that we must now have bi-annual informational meetings of the DDA. These can be held in conjunction with council meetings. 

She then went on to explain the purpose of these meetings is to inform the public of what the DDA has accomplished in the past and plan to do in the coming six months.

The DDA had a company come in and spray in new mulch to main play areas of the park.

The old School building has also fallen under DDA care. The upstairs has been renovated and includes a school room as it used to be, many years ago. The band room is now completely renovated and includes instruments and music stands donated by the Kingston band.

The rental hall in the old school has had the floor replaced. The carpet was ripped up to make way for new wood flooring, this flooring will be carried through the whole downstairs. The entranceway and the library will be completed this year.
Flowers at the Veteran’s memorial were provided again this year. You will notice there were no flowers planted along Main street. The planter boxes will be getting re-done in August. 

The School building was broken into and the front door windows smashed. The new doors have been ordered, but are on back-order at this time, due to Covid.

The Office building will be getting a new front door this coming week. 
The DDA is working diligently to improve and draw more business to our village. 

EQUIPMENT
Mike Armstrong stated that the tractor has a hydraulic hose leak and the dump truck has a cylinder leak on the blade hydraulics. Both vehicles are not drivable and will be looked at in the near future.

GUESTS

Rod Friday was present from the Burlington Township Fire Department. He explained they are doing a can drive to support their Junior Fire Fighter Program. If you would like to donate you can leave the cans outside the fire hall.

He also stated the Mock disaster training has been postponed until next April.

He then told council there are some leaking valves in the hall and asked if the Fire Department bought new valves could they be replaced. Council agreed and Mike Armstrong will replace them.

CURRENT BILLS

Motion by C.M. Ferguson and seconded by C.M. Clark to pay the current bills.

General Fund 


check #10641-10663
Major Street



check #1806-1807
Local Street



check #1188-
Water




check # 4096-4116
Equipment



check #2503-2505
Sewer




check# 1783-1785
Motion Carried. 

ADJOURN

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Clark to adjourn the meeting.  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.









__________________

Laura Fenton; Clerk

